Joseph N. Quesenberry Town Manager

Melissa W. Coates Assistant Town Manager

Julia Blackley - Rice Clerk - Treasurer

Sean L. Peterson Chief of Police

Sands Anderson Law Firm Town Attorney



COUNCIL MEMBERS

Randall L. Phelps - Mayor

Paul G. Yackel - Vice Mayor
Ogle E. Forrest, Sr.
Faron H. Hamblin
Rebecca C. Hubert
Jonathan English
Ralph W. Self
Mary Beth Bryant

78 Belle Ville Lane, Warsaw, VA 22572 | P.O. Box 730 | Phone - (804) 333-3737 | http://www.townofwarsaw.com

MEMORANDUM

TO: Warsaw Town Council

FROM: Joseph N. Quesenberry, Town Manager

DATE: 12/12/2024

RE: Town Manager's Report

Dear Council Members,

Please find my Town Manager's report for the month of November and the beginning of December. As always, please let me know if you have any questions or wish to discuss any items in particular.

1. Christmas Town

It's almost that time! Christmas Town is right around the corner, and we're well underway with preparations for another great event. Tomorrow night features a concert at Oyster Shoals Music Hall with the Dryes from NBC's The Voice, starting at 7PM. It's free to the public, so make sure to get there early before they reach capacity. On Saturday, Christmas Town starts at 1PM and runs until 9PM, featuring an assortment of rides, vendors, activities, and much more. The first-ever night parade kicks off promptly at 6PM. You won't want to miss this, so please make sure to bring your friends and family.

2. Domino's Update

We are pleased to announce that Domino's is now OPEN! Ms. Palmeri and her team have been great to work with. They're still finishing last minute touches, but we're so happy to welcome them to Town. We will work with them to schedule a ribbon cutting as soon as they are ready.

3. Council Dinner

The Town staff and I wish to express our sincere gratitude for the Christmas Dinner that was hosted by the Town Council at Old Rappahannock Brewing Company! The space was beautiful, the food was delicious, and we appreciate Kay, Andy, and their staff for doing a wonderful job. The brewery will be open to the public this Saturday, so make sure to stop in and support Warsaw's first brewery!

4. Economic Development Update

We find ourselves in a busy time of year for all sorts of things, with one of those being economic development. We're actively working with numerous parties and organizations as they consider Warsaw, with both the parcels across from Food Lion and the parcel beside McDonald's having interest. We're also working with a local business as they purchase property and expand. As things progress, we will work with you throughout the process.